Community Advisory Network (CAN) Meeting 
May 17, 2024
8:30 am Breakfast, 9 am-11 am meeting 

Lorain County Community College (LCCC)-Spitzer Conference Center 
1. Outcomes Achieved for Children and Families in 2023 
There were errors on this report, and it will be updated and distributed at a later date.
2. CarePortal
Patti Jo showed an informational video on CarePortal. 
After the video, Patti Jo shared some facts and additional information about CarePortal, she explained this is a good way to connect our families with community partners.
Patti Jo encouraged attendees to share this platform with their churches, community organizations, civic clubs, businesses, etc. This can be good opportunity to create community support and connect families with resources and build long standing relationships. 
Opened the discussion to attendees to talk about their thoughts on CarePortal. 
Jenn Keathley from OberlinKids Community Collaborative informed Patti Jo that the Morning Journal published an article highlighting VolunteerConnect, a platform where users can explore volunteer opportunities in the community.
There were questions asked about what kind of donations are accepted through the portal, Patti Jo explained that only concrete goods are being accepted, not monetary donations.
Patti Jo informed the attendees that if potential users have questions, they can be referred to herself, Nancy Griffiths, Kris Ross, or directly to the CarePortal website. 
3. Community Engagement 
Patti Jo provided an online survey for attendees to provide feedback on topics they would like to discuss at future CAN meetings. 
Discussion held about some of the submissions. 

Questions were asked about KGAP, and Nancy gave a brief description of the program. 
There was a second poll regarding the Speakers Bureau and reinstating it. For this poll, attendees were asked to submit topics that they believe the public would be interested in knowing about LCCS. Discussion about submissions.
4.Updates/ Announcements 
· Patti Jo announced that there were handouts on the tables about foster parenting. Judith explained she has been going throughout the community sharing the need for foster families, and she is willing to attend events in the community to share more about fostering. 
· Jenn Keathly announced that foster children can now receive Imagination Library books.
· Brenda Hernandez from Catholic Charities announced that Help Me Grow is hosting a community baby shower on June 15th, from 11:00am-1:30pm at LCCC Spitzer Conference Center. Any pregnant woman is welcome to come, as well as any parent/caregiver with a child under the age of 1. 
· Brenda also announced that Help Me Grow received a grant that needs to be used by June 30th. The grant is for kinship caregivers with a child in their home under 12 months. They can receive up to $400 in items, and this is meant to be educational. For example, if a crib is purchased, explaining the ABCs of safe sleep.
· Patti Jo announced that LCCS is working on fundraising efforts for Friends of Children Services, which supports our levy. She informed attendees that this Sunday, May 19, is our Hero For A Day event and invited all attendees to come.
· Nicolle Bellmore Pierse from the Office on Aging announced that they are relaunching their kinship caregiver program. They are moving their kinship support and education group back to their office. Their kinship advisory group is also open to join. 
Minutes taken by: Rebekah Moon, Confidential Data Analyst 
